Minutes of the LRUF Meeting, Monday 18th May 2009 (Broadwater Community Centre)

Present: Peter Corley (Tree Trust for Haringey), Hilary Adams (Bruce Grove Residents Network), Su Jolly (BWF Centre); Daniel Mintz (ibikeride.com), Bernadette Riganti (LBH Neighbourhood Management); Ray Swain, Ghazale Jamsheed, Joan Curtis, Rod Wells, Dave Morris (all Friends of Lordship Rec); Phil Dunn (CBA architects), Helen Steel (FLR and Lordship Rec gardener); Martin Burrows (Back To Earth, and FLR); Luisa Baker and Michael Loughnane (both LBH Recreation Services) Apologies:Paul Ely (Recreation services), Nigel Roberts (Lordship Rec Dog Club), Michael Bury (BTCV); Brian Scott and Irene Lee (both Friends of Graham Lee); Caroline (FLR)


Note: Main discussion at meeting was the Masterplan Notes (landscaping + related issues throughout the Rec) - see below.


1. Minutes of Last Meeting The minutes of the last meeting agreed.

2. New Playground Work due to commence. Walpole Rd entrance being used by contractors.

3. Moselle River RestorationEnvironment Agency are committing £200,000 to the project. Want us to pilot (first time in UK) the use of hydro-dynamic separators to remove debris from river water. 

4. Trees Tree mapping report and map now completed. To be discussed next meeting.

5. Back to Earth Projects Appointment of the new Lordship Rec Volunteer Co-ordinator has been made (Felix). The weekly Community Kitchen sessions and the Food Co-op project continue to make progress and are doing well. The improvements planned for the gardens in the grounds of the Centre have been temporarily held up whilst the future of the BWF Community Centre is reviewed, although it was felt that the works have been agreed, planned and funded so should go ahead asap. The Centre or its possible closure wasn't refered to at all in the most recent proposals.

6. Lordship Rec Community Festival - Sept 12th Festival planning meetings are being held monthly. As well as the Friends (who are exhausted following years of co-ordinating and running the annual festivals!), many more organisations are needed to get involved to make the event a success. Funding urgently needed.  

7.  Greater community involvement in the project / LRUF etc   The Council have hired Lori Sherman for 3 months to held improve the Audience Development strategy and greater involvement from community organisations in all aspects of the park and its projects.

8.  Funding   Emma Harrington (the former Lordship rec Project Officer) has been re-hired or 3 months to help fundraise the match funding needed. 

9. Environmental Centre Updated designs have taken into consideration the various consultation responses. Its looking good but there's still some outstanding concerns.

10. Regeneration Schedule Luisa distributed the second Monthly Update report to the Forum on the progress of the Lordship improvements projects and log of on site works. 

www.haringey.gov.uk/lordshiprec has some of the key documents for viewing (unfortunately space is limited and Luisa is only allowed to put up 9 documents!).

Design and project meetings continue, and there's a highly-focused effort to have a complete range of detailed designs ready for submitting to the planning department for planning permission asap. 

A major public drop-in/info/Q&A is being arranged for 9th June.

11. Damage to northern boundary of main field    Council needs to secure the boundary, currently being damaged by entry and rubbish dumping. Michael reported that replacing the damaged concrete border behind the hedge could cost £27,000. If replaced with 'chestnut fencing' it might cost £3,500. More robust alternatives could cost £5,500. A decision is needed before further deterioration occurs.

The fencing near the main gate has been damaged due to a construction site/new block of flats. After 2 years of wrangling the latest contractors on site there have agreed to fix the problems and provide some compensation. Also a £12,500 'S106' planning gain payment has already been made - and will be chased up to be used for the park.

12. New wildlife/nature conservation focus group    Following the initiative of the Friends this new group has been set up to identify, monitor and promote improved nature conservation issues and sites throughout the Rec. The group is to be convened by BTCV, to include the Friends and the LBH Conservation Officer. It will be holding site visit on 21st May and producing a Report. 

13. City FarmDesigns have been amended further following representations by residents and stakeholder groups.

14. Events
*  Football Teams celebration/awards day    500 attended, and all were given the latest Friends of Lordship Rec newsletter. The Friends and Recreation Services did stalls.
*  Daisy Walk and Woodland Work-In Successfully took place in the Rec, Saturday 25th April.
*  Lordship Rec Dog Club Now holding regular dog training sessions in the Rec (south field) on Weds, 7pm
*  Downhills/Lordship Bat walk65 people attended!

15.  Masterplan Notes   There was a very long and detailed discussion about landscaping, park furniture, trees, play equipment, entrances, paths etc and all kinds of related issues throughout the Rec. Dave had brought proposed amendments to the previous version of the notes. We ran out of time and agreed to discuss trees and other matters at the next meeting.

16. Next LRUF Meeting 6.30pm on 15th June in the Broadwater Farm Community Centre.

